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Updated Susitna River sockeye 
salmon Stock of Concern 
recommendation 

In a memorandum to the Board of Fisheries on 3 October 2019, the department recommended the Stock 
of Yield Concern designation for Susitna River sockeye salmon be discontinued. Upon being informed of 
an error relating to yield estimates for the Susitna-Yentna and Judd-Chelatna-Larson systems, the 
department corrected the error and updated the harvest estimates based on genetic stock identification. 
The following efforts were completed to better estimate the harvest of Susitna River sockeye salmon in 
Upper Cook Inlet from 2005-2019: 

• Susitna-Yentna and Judd-Chelatna-Larson genetic reporting groups were combined into a single
reporting group to produce annual estimates of harvest for the entire Susitna River sockeye
salmon stock (Table 1 ).

• Unsampled and previously unrepresented harvests were estimated using median stock
composition estimates from years with estimates from the same fishery.

• Additional harvest from the Kasilof River Special Harvest Area, Upper Subdistrict (Eastside set
gillnet), and Susitna River sport harvest were included in the revision.

• Previously reported corridor-only estimates were combined with districtwide estimates to
provide a single estimate for Central District drift gillnet harvest.

• Previously unreported 2019 harvest estimates were added to the time series.
• The most recent commercial harvest numbers from the fish ticket database were applied to the

updated stock composition estimates to represent the annual commercial harvest for each year.

Based on this second review, the department continues to recommend Susitna River sockeye salmon no 
longer be designated a Stock of Yield Concern . This recommendation is based on: (1) escapements in the 
three indicator systems (Judd, Chelatna, and Larson lakes; Table 2) have been met in most of the past five 
years, (2) average harvest for Susitna River sockeye salmon has increased or remained stable since being 
designated a Stock of Yield Concern in 2008 ( even with regulatory restrictions enacted to reduce harvest), 
and (3) reduced production can in part be attributed to invasive northern pike. 
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